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May 5, 2020   
                  Manitowoc County Property Tax Deferral                                                                  
  
The Wisconsin Legislature as part of their response to the COVID-19 crisis passed Wisconsin Act 185 
which authorizes taxing districts to waive interest and penalties on 2020 property tax payments due and 
payable after April 1, 2020 provided certain conditions are met. These include adoption of a resolution 
authorizing such a waiver by both the County Board and the local municipal taxing districts (Cities, 
Villages & Towns). It’s a two step process. 
 
We have prepared such a resolution for the County and a sample resolution for the local taxing district. 
 
This new law gives the County Board a choice as to whether to apply the deferral “generally” or on a 
“hardship” basis. We have chosen to apply it “generally” to all taxpayer rather than on an individual “case 
by case” basis.  
 
The net effect of this resolution is the 2020 property tax installment payments that are due and payable 
after April 1, 2020 are deferred until Oct. 1, 2020 for all property taxpayers in the taxing districts that 
have passed these resolutions.  Interest and penalties kick back in after that time and are calculated from 
Oct. 1, 2020. Also interest and penalties that were imposed because of a missed property tax payment 
before April 1, 2020 continue to accrue normally until the property tax bill is paid. This waiver program is 
good only for this year’s tax roll.  
 
You should note that Manitowoc County takes all of the risk of this change. Every tax season the County 
cashes in all the unpaid tax payments due to municipalities in August and we collect all the remaining 
taxes. Delaying tax payments to Oct. 1, 2020 and calculating interest and penalties from Oct. 1, 2020 
instead of Feb. 1, 2020 will reduce these payments and delays the final settlement until September 20, 
2020. The deferral schedule costs the County substantial interest and penalties that we would normally 
collect and it will cost us programming changes to collect the taxes correctly. This could amount to over 
$100,000. 
 
Nevertheless, I believe that we should do this. In this time of serious need in our local economy we can 
give our taxpayers a break. I am recommending this to the Finance Committee and the County Board for 
passage. 
 
Contact me anytime.  
Sincerely,  
 

 
Bob Ziegelbauer 
Manitowoc County Executive  

Bob Ziegelbauer, County Executive  
Manitowoc County Courthouse  1010 S. 8th Street  Manitowoc WI  54220 
Office: 920.683.5107  Cell: 920.323.7497  
bobziegelbauer@co.manitowoc.wi.us  www.bobziegelbauer.com 
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